
 

 

 

April 2016 

 

From the Executive Committee 
 
Thanks so much to the Kapi Mana Rock’n’Roll club for hosting a fun, Junior Nationals! The 
weekend was full of great dancing, music and people. Was really awesome to see everyone 
in the club come together and make it such a success. 
 
To the officials — thank you for giving up your time to officiate over the weekend — your 
dedication is very much appreciated. 
 
To all competitors and place getters — congratulations! The official results and Scrutineers 
sheets are available on the Association website. 

 
Junior Nationals 

 
Trophies 
Trophies presented at a National competition are recognition that the winners are the best in 
New Zealand in that section! Please ask the trophy holders in your clubs to value and look 
after the trophy and return it next year in a clean and polished condition. 
 
From now on, clubs could be charged a $35 fee for each Trophy returned after the due date. 
Please ensure you return the trophies on time so we can ensure they’re in great condition 
ready for the next winners. This penalty will be added to Rule Book B. 
 
Correspondence 
Any correspondence regarding the recent National Competition should be forwarded to the 
Association Secretary. 
 

AGM reminder  
Brentwood Hotel, Kemp Street, Wellington Saturday 21 May 2016 

 
TES (Travel Equalisation Scheme)  
Registrations and TES payments are still being accepted. A 10% late payment penalty now 
applies. Travel receipts should be forwarded to the Secretary or the Treasurer as soon as 
possible, and no later than seven days prior to the AGM. 
 
Remits  
The Remits & Notified General Business have been sent to clubs with this newsletter.  
Please discuss fully with your delegates before the AGM 
 
Nominations for executive positions 
Nominations for Executive positions excluding Head Judge are due to the Secretary by 22 
April. The forms are available to download from the NZARRA website. 
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Senior Nationals 
 
Hosted by surf City Rock'n'Roll Club at Ilminster Intermediate School, 21–23 October 

 
Team songs 
The Top Club song for Senior Nationals is ‘Let Me Be Your Teddy Bear’, Elvis Presley, 173 

beats per minute, 1.48 mins. 

The Senior Team song for Senior Nationals is ‘Beg Your Pardon’, Sonny James, 136 beats 

per minute, 1.04 mins. 

Copies of the team songs are available on request. 

Judging matters 
 
Voting for Head Judge is now open to Association and National Association judges. If you 
are a judge and haven’t received a form, email haley.small@clear.net.nz. Votes are due by 
22 April and the result will be announced at the AGM. 
 
Regards, 

 

 

Haley Small, Secretary 

New Zealand Amateur Rock'n'Roll Association 

secretary@rocknroll.org.nz 

treasurer@rocknroll.org.nz 
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